Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

OTHER AGENCIES AND ORGANIZATIONS
QCAusa
The Florida Department of Transportation, District Seven announces a workshop to which all persons are invited.
DATE AND TIME: Tuesday, April 9, 2024, 5:30 p.m.
PLACE: Two Options
In-person: The Inverness Transportation Talks location will be at the Inverness Government Center, 212 W. Main Street, Inverness, FL 34450
Virtual/Online: The presentation and corridor specific materials will be posted on the study website FDOTTampaBay.com. Comments can be submitted online by emailing Elizabeth Winters at Elizabeth.Winters@dot.state.fl.us.
Online: www.FDOTTampaBay.com/project/1007/452950-1
GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT), District Seven, invites you to attend and participate in the Inverness Transportation Talks, a meeting that will review the S.R. 44 and S.R. 200 corridors:
• S.R. 44 from Tighe Drive to Hendrix Avenue
• S.R. 44 from Hendrix Avenue to South Elmwood Drive
• S.R. 44 from South Elmwood Drive to South Fauna Point
• S.R. 200 from East Summit Lane to East Spruce Drive
The purpose of the meeting is to present the recommended solutions developed from the feedback received on the S.R 44 and S.R. 200 corridors during the previous Inverness Transportation Talks meeting. Attendees will have the opportunity to view a brief presentation and visit corridor breakout tables set up around the room for open dialogue with the study team. The goal is to identify potential short-term and long-term improvements within the corridors through a series of community meetings. Those unable to attend in person may submit feedback online at https://www.FDOTTampaBay.com/project/1007/452950-1.
Written or emailed comments may also be submitted following the meeting.
Written or emailed comments may also be submitted following the meeting to Elizabeth.Winters@dot.state.fl.us or mailed to Elizabeth Winters, Planning Manager, Florida Department of Transportation, 11201 North McKinley Drive, Tampa, FL 33612 or by phone at (813)975-6499. You may also view a copy of the presentation or make comments through the study website: www.FDOTTampaBay.com/project/1007/452950-1
FDOT representatives are available to discuss the proposed improvements, answer questions, and receive comments.
A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: Elizabeth Winters, EI, FDOT Planning Manager at (813)975-6499, or via email at Elizabeth.Winters@dot.state.fl.us, or by mail at 11201 North McKinley Drive, Tampa, Florida 33612.
Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least Seven days before the workshop/meeting by contacting: Roger Roscoe, FDOT Title VI Coordinator, at (813)975-6411, or via email at Roger.Roscoe@dot.state.fl.us. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).
For more information, you may contact: Elizabeth Winters, EI, Planning Manager at (813)975-6499, or via email at Elizabeth.Winters@dot.state.fl.us, or by mail at 11201 North McKinley Drive, Tampa, Florida 33612.
